
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

January 10, 2019  

 
ATTENDANCE:     
Members and Advisors      

Terry Wheeler, Chair 

Mary Kaye Pascua, Voting Member 

Betty Calton, Voting Member 

Ryan Klimas, Voting Member 

Kim Foy, Advisor 

Krishna Singh, Advisor 

Tracie Saunders, Advisory 

Andy Rampersad, Advisor 

James Mangan, Advisor  

Ina Carpenter Secretary/Advisor  
 
Visitors: 
Alexis Kerr 
Karen Brancato 

        
            

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m.  

 

The minutes of November 8, 2018 were approved. 

 

New Business 

 

II-A. Meeting Schedule for spring semester 2019 – Chair, Terry Wheeler polled committee members 
via email.   It has been determined that the best meeting times will be the second Tuesday of 
each month for the remainder of the spring semester   
 

II-B: Request from Karen Brancato to allow parking at no cost for the Toastmasters International 
members, who are not UCF affiliated, and meets on the Rosen Campus each Thursday from 
Noon to 1:00 p.m.   There was a move and second to allow the creation of a dashboard pass to 
be used on a semester basis, for up to 10 non-affiliated members at $1.00 per vehicle to be paid 
for by the Toastmasters Club.   The permit is to be valid on Thursdays from 11:45 a.m. – 1:15 
p.m.   The motion was unanimously approved 

 
Old Business 
 
III-A: Requests for reserved spaces 

1. No new requests  
 

III-B: Request for 4 dedicated spaces for Technology and Aging Lab – this item has been removed 
from the agenda to be reinstated if the requestor wishes to do so  

 
III-C:   Expectant Mother Spaces:   As of the January meeting we had 25 active spaces  
 
Discussions:   There are some minor changes to the regulations which will be available for discussion at         
                          the February meeting 
 
             Additional disabled spaces are currently being installed in parking lot H-2  
 
             The Transportation Review Committee for the Transportation contract will begin meeting    
                           to select the vendor that will provide shuttle services for the contracted period 



Alexis Kerr, a student with disability parking concerns, addressed the committee with a 
need to have transportation from disabled parking spaces to buildings.   Often times the 
distance from the parking lot or parking space to the building is too far to navigate.   Ryan 
Klimas stated that SGA is in the process of addressing that issue and will work with Alexis 
to explore possibilities for a solution 
  

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADDENDUM TO MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 8. 2018 

 

Item III-A. Requests for Reserved Spaces 

2.  Ruben Lopez, IT Service Desk Manager 



This item was approved pending receipt of a letter of support from Mr. Lopez’s 

Director.    The letter was received and forwarded by email to committee members 

on December 6, 2018.   Committee members approved the request by email 

unanimously.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


